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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – NOVEMBER 1, 2004 

REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF ADDITIONAL FUNDS 
FOR PROVISIONAL ITEMS T04-091 UPLANDS AREA – ROAD RECONSTRUCTION  

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Director of 
Purchasing Services recommends: 
 
That the Provisional Items forming part of Tender T04-091 in the amount of $202,068.00 be 
approved to form part the total award for the Uplands Phase 3 - Road Reconstruction and 
Uplands Phase 2 – Top Lift Asphalt. 

Purpose 

To obtain Council approval of the Provisional Items in Contract T04-091. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Tender T04-091 for the Uplands Phase 3 – Road Reconstruction and Uplands Phase 2 –Top Lift 
Asphalt was awarded on July 28, 2004 under the City’s Summer Hiatus By-law No. 332-98 to 
Paveco Road Builders Corporation in the amount of $1,564,121.15 plus GST.  A contingency 
allowance of $180,000.00 was also approved, within which the Commissioner of Engineering and 
Public Works or his designate is authorized to approve amendments to the contract (see 
Attachment 1). 
 
The tender submitted by Paveco Road Builders included a number of “Provisional Items” in the 
amount of $202,068.00.  Provisional items are generally specific items identified at the design 
stage of a project, which may be required during construction, but can only be confirmed as 
construction progresses in the field.  Although the cost of the Provisional Items was identified in 
the in the summary of the total cost breakdown in the Summer Hiatus award memo, it was 
inadvertently not considered in the recommendation for award.  Consequently, the total bid 
submitted by Paveco Road Builders Corporation, inclusive of Provisional Items is $1,766,189.15. 
 
The consideration of the Provisional Items does not change the ranking of Paveco as the low 
bidder, and as stated in the Summer Hiatus memo, sufficient funds have been included in the 
2004 Capital Budget (Project No. 1269-4-04) to incorporate them in the award.  Therefore, the 
Summer Hiatus recommendation from Engineering Services should be amended to include the 
additional amount of $202,068.00 for the “Provisional Items”. 
  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This project is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2007 in that the proposed works identify and 
implement improvements to existing City facilities (1.1.4). 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

Sufficient funds have been included in the 2004 Capital Budget Project 1269-4-04.  Therefore, it 
is appropriate to include the Provisional Items in the amount of $202,068.00 be form part the total 
award for the Uplands Phase 3  - Road Reconstruction and Uplands Phase 2 – Top Lift Asphalt 
tender T04-091. 
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Attachments 

1.  Summer Hiatus Award Memo 

Report prepared by: 

Larry B. Hollett, C.E.T. – Senior Engineering Assistant, ext. 3112 
Tom Ungar, P. Eng. – Design Engineer, ext. 3110 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng.      Gary P. Carroll, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works   Director of Engineering Services 
 
LH: 
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